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VIA RESS AND COURIER

Ms. Kirsten Walli
Board Secretary
Ontario Energy Board
P.O. Box 2319
2300 Yonge Street, 27th Floor
Toronto, Ontario M4P 1E4

Dear Ms. Walli:

RE: Hydro One Networks Inc. (“Hydro One”)
EB-2017-0335 – Anwaatin Inc. Motion to Review and Vary Ontario Energy
Board Decision in EB-2016-0160

I am writing on behalf of Hydro One Networks Inc. (“Hydro One”) regarding the above matter.
On May 18, 2018, counsel to Anwaatin Inc. (“Anwaatin”) advised that discussions between
parties were progressing and productive. These discussions are continuing. Additional time is
required as more technical matters are being considered regarding ways that non-wire solutions
may be used to improve reliability to the First Nation communities represented by Anwaatin.

In view of these circumstances, Hydro One asks that any decision into Anwaatin’s Motion to
Review and Vary Ontario Energy Board Decision EB-2016-0160 is deferred until completion of
the oral portion of the EB-2017-0049 proceeding. Hydro One is hopeful that further progress
updates on these discussions may be provided before then.

Yours very truly,

McCarthy Tétrault LLP

Per:

Gordon M. Nettleton


